## **FEBRUARY CAFETERIA NEWS**

It's hard to believe February is already here and half the school year has gone by.

The price for a student's lunch is \$2.35. I strongly encourage parents to prepay using checks rather than cash. You can prepay in advance as long as it is in \$2.35 increments. This does not mean your child has to purchase lunch every day. I will keep track on a daily basis. Checks should be made out to "St. Rose School Lunch" and should include your child's name and room number on the memo line of your check. If you send cash please include your child's name and room number on the envelope. Please send a note to the cafeteria if you do not want to allow your child to purchase snacks or ice cream from their prepaid account.

You can still apply for The Free and Reduced Lunch Program if you already haven't done so. Also, if your family income changes at any time during the year you could be eligible. Applications are always at the main office.

Parents are always welcome to come and have lunch with their child. This month we will be inviting our 1<sup>st</sup>. Grade Mrs. Cretaro's parents on Wednesday, February 13<sup>th</sup> at 10:45am. Kindergarten, Mrs. Cianchetta's class on Wednesday, February 27<sup>th</sup> at 10:45am. Each month we will invite the parents of a different grade level. If parents are unable to attend, please feel free to invite a special person grandparents, aunts, uncles etc.) This is a great opportunity to experience a cafeteria lunch and to see the healthy choices that are offered to your child each day. The cost of the lunch is \$ 4.00 per adult and the child's lunch is \$2.35. If parents would like Chicken Nuggets, Chicken Patty, Hot Dog or PBJ instead of Turkey Dinner please send in your request. This will ensure we prepare enough to cover your lunch needs. Thank you.

We are in need of help

If you have any questions, concerns, comments or suggestions PLEASE feel free to call me at 458-6036.

God Bless You!

Mr. Nick